28 PARK VILLAGE EAST LONDON NW1 7PZ
DESIGN AND ACCESS STATEMENT

BACKGROUND

John Nash, and his step-son James Pennethorne, built Park Village East and Park Village West from 1824 onwards

Many of the villas have since had their interiors altered, but the mixture of romantic, classical, Tudor and Italianate exteriors remains

The building was listed grade II* on 14th May 1974

PROPOSAL

The main objective of the proposed works is to renew the electrical, water and heating services, which, having largely been installed during refurbishment works in the 1970’s, are in need of replacement. The fixtures and fittings served by these services will also be changed. Consideration will be given as whether existing locations for plant and hot and cold water storage make best use of the available space within the building. Proposed alteration works to the building fabric are restricted to the insertion of a new double door at first floor level and the removal of a small section of wall in the lower ground floor to improve the usefulness of that area in connection with utility room functions
REFERENCES

This document has been prepared using the guidance contained in the CABE document ‘Design and access Statements. How to write, read and use them’
DESIGN

THE PROCESS

ASSESSMENT

The issues raised under this heading relating to physical, social and economic context are not applicable to the proposal which is the subject of this statement
INVOLVEMENT

The proposals will be discussed with the architects to the Crown Estates and with the officers of Camden Environment Department 

EVALUATION
Options for the incorporation of changes and improvements desired by the applicant will be evaluated within the context of the historic fabric

DESIGN
The scheme design will be based on investigation of the issues arising from the proposals and providing appropriate solutions
USE 
There are no changes of use required. The proposal is for the refurbishment of what is an existing residential building
AMOUNT 
There will be no change in the amount of floor space
LAYOUT 
There will be no changes to the layout, but there are one or two proposed alterations such as the removal of a small section of wall at lower ground floor level and the insertion of a connecting door at first floor level which are designed and intended to improve the use of the house
SCALE 
There are no actions proposed which would have any effect on the scale of the building
LANDSCAPING 
The proposal includes the intention to replace the access stair from the front gate to lower ground floor level, and to replace the tiled paving in the front basement area. The paving material would be York stone, as the other paved areas around the house 
APPEARANCE 
The appearance will remain as existing
ACCESS 
There is no proposal to change the current access to the building, with the exception of replacing the existing access stair as mentioned above
